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An example of a temporary learning space delivered in NSW

Welcome to your temporary school

Welcome to the new Cabbage Tree Island Public School. Students will learn from the 
purpose built temporary school until Cabbage Tree Island Public School is rebuilt. The 
school includes classrooms for transition, infants and primary students, as well as staff 
areas, play areas and a new community space.

Thank you to the Cabbage Tree Island Public School community for your patience while 
this important work has been taking place. 
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Frequently asked questions

Do school visitors need to sign in?

Yes. Parents, carers and visitors to the school can access the school by using the intercom at the main school gate 
(see map). Visitors to the school will be required to sign in at the office.

What hours will the school be open?

The school will be open during normal school hours of 8:30 am to 3:30 pm, except for when special events and 
after hours school activities are planned. The school will continue to let the school community know about these 
events. 

Where should school visitors park?

There is parking available within the community precinct.

Will the school be able to use community facilities outside the school?

Cabbage Tree Island Public School staff and students will be able to benefit from and use other specialist and 
recreactional spaces including the oval and yarning circle within the village. The school will work closely with 
manager of the village to schedule and book in spaces as required. 

Will Transition Class students be a the new temporary school?

Yes. The temporary Cabbage Tree Island Public School includes a separate classroom, entry gate and secure 
playground area for Cabbage Tree Island Public School’s pre-school students. 

Rebuilding Cabbage Tree Island Public School

A project is underway to rebuild Cabbage Tree Island Public School. School Infrastructure NSW will continue to 
work with the school and the local community through every stage of the school’s rebuild, including planning, 
design and construction. Completion is expected in 2024.

Contact us

For more information about this project contact 
School Infrastructure NSW:

Website: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651

For information about school activities and operations, 
contact the school directly:

Principal: Dyonne Anderson

Website: cabbagetre-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

Email: cabbagetre-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Phone: 02 6683 4251


